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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.


	Print Form Button: 
	Text Field: 2019089060
	Project Title: Mono Chain Up Areas
	Lead Agency: CA Department of Transportation (Caltrans)
	Contact Name: Bradley Bowers
	Email: Bradley.Bowers@dot.ca.gov
	Phone Number: (760) 872-2331
	Project Location: Various                                                                                                       Mono County
	Project Description: The CA Department of Transportation will make improvements to ten existing chain control turnouts along U.S. 395 and build two new chain control turnouts; one on U.S. 395 near State Route 203 (Mammoth Lakes), and the other on U.S. 06 near Slim Princess Road (Chalfant). Due to increased winter traffic, existing chain control areas can become crowded during peak times. Improvements include new signage, expanded chain control areas, and the addition of flashing beacons and lighting. 
	Project's Effects: Due to the addition of street lighting at various locations where there currently are no lights, Caltrans identified potentially-significant impacts to aesthetics/visual resources, migratory and nocturnal species (biological resources), and cumulative impacts considering the addition of lights proposed under this project in addition to lights proposed on multiple future projects. 

As identified in the Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND), Caltrans has implemented minimization measure VIS-1, which mandates that chain control lights proposed under this project as well as those considered on future projects are only to be turned on (illuminated) during events (inclement weather, emergencies, etc.) when chain control turnouts are likely to be used by the traveling public. The lights will then be turned off immediately after the event has ended. It is anticipated that lights will only be illuminated during winter months when additional lighting is needed for visibility. The expected short duration of illumination during winter months is not anticipated to significantly impact views of stars and "dark skies" for people or significantly impact the health and behavior of nocturnal or migratory animal species. Views of the sky during storm events which necessitate chain installation/removal would already be naturally degraded by cloud cover. Migratory species in the project vicinity migrate during spring and fall seasons, outside of when the lights are likely to be used. Nocturnal species are not known to be active during winter storm events at high elevations and the use of lights will be limited in duration, and therefore are not expected to be significantly impacted. 
	Areas of Controversy: None
	List of Agencies: Lahontan Regional Water Quality Control Board


